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         2nd February 2024 

Messages from the Headteacher 
 
 

Headteacher Forum—I have this week sent a letter to all parents/carers via class charts inviting you to the 
next Headteacher Forum, on 22nd February 4pm-5pm in the main hall. Detailed on the letter is a link to in-
dicate your attendance. I look forward to seeing you there. 
 

Year 7 Academic Review Evening Thursday 8th January 3.15pm-6pm—Letters have been emailed with the 
details and how to book appointments. We look forward to seeing Y7 parents/carers and Y7 students there! 
Access is via the main reception door—please ensure to sign in with staff at the table as you arrive.  
The following after school clubs are cancelled on Thursday 8th February due to this event; 
• Chess Club  
• Y11 Maths foundation revision (Mr Glenn’s maths session runs until 3.40pm) 
• KS3 Maths Escape room  
• Humanities Club 
 

Year 9 Parent/Carer Options’ Presentation Main Hall Wednesday 7th February 4pm-6pm 
Parents/students can choose to attend either of 2 sessions to hear more about the Y9  
option process: 4.15pm or 5pm. After each presentation there will be an opportunity for you to speak to 
staff about the process in the dining room.  
Access is via the main hall external door.  
 

School Lunch increase  - please note that there will be an increase in school lunches from Monday 19th 
February, from £2.50 to £2.75. 
 

As previously mentioned, we will be moving from School Gateway to Arbor for all payments in the summer 
term. We will need parents/carers to take action prior to the Easter holidays—further details will follow. 
 

Job Vacancies at the Trust—please see valt.org.uk for details of current roles being advertised. 
 

Celebrating Student Success 

Huge congratulations to Joe F (Y11) who has been selected to represent the North East division at 
the English Schools National Swimming Championships in Coventry in March. This is an incredible 
achievement and testimony to Joe’s hard work, resilience and passion for swimming. Joe is a 

credit to our school and we are immensely proud of him. Go smash it Joe! 

Great work by our Y7 Girls football team who won their first round of the 
County Cup game this week 5-0 vs Conyers.  
Our Y9 girls 5-a-side team finished 3rd in the Redcar and Cleveland 
tournament.   
Well done to all who played and represented LJS so brilliantly.  

Congratulations to our two Y9 Boys five-a-side teams who took part 
in the Redcar and Cleveland tournament on Wednesday. One team 
were winners and the other team finished 3rd well done to you all. 

Well done to our Year 7 netball team who were runners up at the Redcar and Cleveland net-
ball tournament  this week, well done girls! 

https://valt.org.uk/current-vacancies/


Y11 Careers—Apprenticeship Opportunity—EDF currently have vacancies on their careers page for L3 Maintenance Op-
erations Engineering Technician Apprenticeship—a 4 year high quality apprenticeship within the nuclear industry. They will be 
conducting 2 open events at the visitors centre on site for any interested candidates. See below details of how to apply and 
also how to register for the open evening.  This is a fantastic opportunity to gain an Apprenticeship and possible employment. 
Open evenings at Hartlepool Power Station Visitors Centre to support potential applicants for the above position.  To register 
for this event please follow the below links. Places are limited. 
15th February - 
Session 1 : 4pm https://www.eventbrite.com/e/811242176187?aff=oddtdtcreator 
Session 2 : 5:30pm https://www.eventbrite.com/e/811258545147?aff=oddtdtcreator 
19th February  - 
1 Session : 3pm https://www.eventbrite.com/e/811263590237?aff=oddtdtcreator 

 

 

Safeguarding Spotlight 
Over the last month we have focused on learning opportunities to keep up to speed with ensuring our young people are 
as safe as possible online through online learning opportunities. This has been leading up to Internet safer day which is 
Tuesday 6th February. https://www.saferinternetday.org/ . As Parents/carers, you play a crucial role in empowering and 
supporting children and young people to use digital technologies responsibly, respectfully, critically and creatively. In-
deed, parental influence, guidance and education have a significant and long-lasting impact on children’s safety and 
wellbeing in the online world. Please take a second to explore the free resources and articles available on the website 
https://www.saferinternetday.org/resources. But if nothing else, use the day to have and open chat about what your 
young person does online and why they feel it is important to them, from there risks can be explored and discussed 
with an opportunity to remind them that if they need help because of something online, they just need to ask. 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/811242176187?aff=oddtdtcreator&fbclid=IwAR19ipnrTHrYfegdg_DfVH6trFmdSU8VH7q14_Lcjn1IzMfGZs0vQez56lA
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/811258545147?aff=oddtdtcreator&fbclid=IwAR3s_ZMor8s6UPVZ0buPQK3VYCWTSpItB2pwNWikcWSvZSEZCzhc1lRe-YQ
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/811263590237?aff=oddtdtcreator&fbclid=IwAR3zkgisOMwBif6ocFIriHNJ2hgXtjNCWdVWr06nkLADkCq6qJOFN_mndf4
https://www.saferinternetday.org/
https://www.saferinternetday.org/resources


 

 

Please see below the current youth term-time activity provision offer for 11-18  year olds based at Tuned In! in 
Redcar led by Redcar and Cleveland Council. For more information email james.lilly@redcar-cleveland.gov.uk 

mailto:james.lilly@redcar-cleveland.gov.uk

